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Madame President and Members of Council:

At this meeting the Women Chemists Committee (WCC) was pleased to celebrate our long time collaboration with the Eli Lilly & Co. as part of the WCC Travel Award Program. For over twenty four years, The Eli Lilly & Co has provided funds to support travel to national meetings for approximately 600 undergraduate, graduate, and postdoctoral female chemists to date. This opportunity to present the results of their research has had a tremendous impact on the careers of these women chemists. On Monday a symposium was held which included 9 past recipients who described the positive outcomes from being awarded this opportunity.  
In the continuing effort to attract women into the chemical enterprise through several established programs, the committee recognized this year’s WCC/Eli Lilly Travel Award recipients and the 2013 Overcoming Challenges Award winner. The WCC also wishes to congratulate the recipient of this year’s ChemLuminary Award for Outstanding Program Aimed at Retaining Women in the Chemical Enterprise, the Virginia Local Section.
The WCC has continued to partner with the Society Committee on Education (SOCED) and the Committee on Professional Training (CPT) on the WCC non-tenure track faculty task force. This group is actively pursuing opportunities to address advocacy issues for this important constituency. Currently a large percentage of undergraduate students are taught by non-tenure track faculty in both laboratory and lecture courses. As women comprise a majority of this faculty population, the WCC is very concerned about new federal policy and regulations which may have an impact on their employment and further professional development. 
Within the Society, CPT is currently drafting revisions to their guidelines and evaluation procedures of BS degree programs. The WCC will continue to partner with CPT through the taskforce in an effort to ensure these guidelines provide quality education for students while maintaining an equitable work environment for non-tenure track faculty. Further the non-tenure track taskforce and the WCC plan to collaborate with other areas of the Society in order to implement some of the recommendations from the previously published white paper.
Madame President and Members of Council this concludes my report.
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